RJK:LF

29 August 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Sir,

RE: Inquiry into the Level of Banking and Financial Services in Rural Regional and 

       Remote areas of Australia:

Robe is a small town population 1000 located in the South East of South Australia 350km south of Adelaide and 135km form the nearest regional centre, Mount Gambier. Robe is a tourist resort with its industries being tourism, fishing (lobster), agriculture and viticulture. The population swells to 15000 at the peak of the tourist season. It currently has one bank (Bank SA) with limited open hours and Commonwealth Bank Agency at the Post Office.

Council’s concerns are as follows:

1. Rural and remote areas have difficulty attracting much needed professional staff and providers of professional services. Adding to this difficulty is the lack of choice in banking services. These people do not all bank with Bank SA and many cannot change for financial reasons, such as holding their mortgage with another bank. They then incur additional costs in undertaking financial transactions eg. 

· use of other bank ATM eg. an Adelaide Bank customer pays a fee of $1.25 per transaction to use the Bank SA ATM.

· Deposit of cheques and cash has to be done by mail or travelling to another town which is an imposition if a business is being conducted eg. local doctor.

· If banking with a bank other then Bank SA there is no facility to deposit out of hours cash. This is particularly a problem during the peak tourism season as businesses may have to hold up to $15,000 in takings until they can get to their bank.

Such situations further discourages professionals to relocate to rural and remote areas.

2. Areas serviced by one bank provide:

· No competition in relation to bank fees, overdraft and credit interest rates, etc for businesses that need to be able to deposit cash.

· The availability of banking services are limited eg shorter opening hours.

· A full range of banking facilities are not always available eg advice on overdraft and business banking. For example the Robe Council’s Bank SA Business Advisor is located in another town.

3. Tourism attracts numerous international visitors who experience difficulty in undertaking financial transactions in rural and remote areas.

4. Internet Banking cannot replace all branch services due the following:

· Security concerns about electronic transactions

· Many people fear technology (especially the elderly)

· Unfamiliarity with technology and no provision of training for client users.

· Access to the internet is limited in some rural and remote areas. Internet is unreliable in Robe’s rural district due to the quality of a number of phone lines

· Cost of the internet for people who don’t want a computer and internet access for work or pleasure (hardware and ongoing costs)

The demise of the banking services in Rural and Remote Australia have been a burden to the population of Robe and contributes to the continuing decline of rural and remote areas. Solutions need to be arrived of where banks are responsible for providing services to all regions, and customers should not be penalised should this bank choose not to do so. 
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